
 

ROCHELLE CITY COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING 5/8/2023 

AGENDA ITEM NO. __ 

 

SUBJECT:  A Resolution Authorizing the Retention of Willett Hofmann & Associates for Professional 

Services Related to Improvements at Flagg Road & 20th Street  

 

Staff Contact:  Sam Tesreau, City Engineer 

 

Summary: 
 

An intergovernmental agreement with Ogle County, as approved by City Council in early 2022, provides 

for collaboration and cost sharing of various phases of engineering and construction of the Flagg Rd/ 20th 

St. multi-year project. With a traffic analysis and Intersection Design Study now complete, and 

submitted to IDOT, the attached Engineering services agreement will allow the Preliminary Engineering 

Design Phase 2 to begin. 

 

Willett Hofmann and Associates, who performed a traffic analysis and the IDS, has submitted a proposal 

for an Engineering Services Agreement Phase 2 construction plans and plans to be completed late 2023. 

Estimates and cost breakdown for Ogle County and the City will be defined in the scope of the project 

plans and documents. Lastly, right of way and/or easement acquisition is expected for the project to be 

constructed. 
 

Funding Sources: 

Source: Budgeted Amount: Proposed Expenditure: 

Flagg Rd/20th St improvements 

joint City/County PE 

CIP #36-00-86089  

$285,000 $117,797.00 

 

Recommendation: 

Approve A Resolution Authorizing the Retention of Willett Hofmann & Associates for Professional Services 

Related to Improvements at Flagg Road & 20th Street  

 

Supporting Documents:   
Enclosure (1):  

Engineering Services Agreement for Preliminary Engineering Design Phase 2 of construction plans and 

documents for improvements at the Flagg Rd and 20th Street greater intersection and north along 20th to the 

terminus. City MFT section #22-00117-00-WR 

 

 

 


